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F I S C A L    I M P A C T    R E P O R T 
 
 

 
SPONSOR Arnold-Jones DATE TYPED 2/13/04 HB 508 
 
SHORT TITLE UNM Study on Use of Lactation Consultants SB  

 
 

ANALYST Maloy 
 

APPROPRIATION 
 

Appropriation Contained Estimated Additional Impact 
FY04 FY05 FY04 FY05 

Recurring 
or Non-Rec 

Fund 
Affected 

 $250.0 Non-Recurring General Fund 

    
(Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Expenditure Decreases) 
 
SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Bill 508 appropriates $250.0 thousand from the general fund to the University of New 
Mexico for expenditure in FY05 for the neonatal intensive care unit to conduct a study on the use 
of lactation consultants, to provide breast pumps to mothers, and to reduce infant mortality and 
Medicaid costs. 
 
Any unexpended or unencumbered balance remaining at the end of FY05 shall revert to the gen-
eral fund. 
 

Significant Issues 
 
Experts believe there are significant immediate and long-term health benefits for infants who are 
breastfed.  Educating mothers about these benefits may increase the number choosing to nurse, 
or to otherwise provide breast milk.   
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